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Letter from the MLCA President

I hope you enjoyed the first spring newsletter we sent out in
May! We had so much we wanted to share with you and
needed to put out a Spring/Summer Part 2 communication.

In this edition you will read about the history of The
Birchwood Lodge, we will be recognizing the support our
members have given to the boat landing, and you will read
more about how outside artificial light is affecting our birds
and insects as well as your neighbors.

Our volunteers were able to get the channel markers in
before the walleye opener. Thankfully the weather
cooperated and they were able to safely put them out. This
is hard work and their efforts are appreciated. If you notice a
marker has been pushed off its designated spot this season,
please reach out to Rocky Gust (248) 672-3247 asap.

Our annual meeting will be held at Twin Pines on
Saturday, July 8 at 10:30 am. Join us to learn more about
what is happening on the chain, meet your neighbors, and
see what opportunities are available to help on the chain!

~ Nancy Sattler, MLCA Board President

 
 

A useful guide for outdoor lighting

A History of The Birchwood Lodge

Annual Meeting Reminder

Saturday, July 8, 10:30 am
Twin Pines
4051 Hwy County C
Please join us!

MLCA Membership
Directory

A directory of all dues-paying MLCA
members will soon be available.
Keep an eye on your email inbox for
an email with Directory information.

If you're not sure we have your email
on file and you've paid your 2023
dues, please send your email with
your name and lake address to us
here.

MLCA Merchandise

Photo: Julie Gust and Susan
Broadbridge took advantage of the
nice weather to have an MLCA
merchandise sale at the Birchwood
on the Sunday before Memorial Day.

A new shipment of apparel from
Rhinelander's Metro Printing will be
arriving soon. And a reminder, you
can now also order MLCA apparel
through Lands End. The MLCA logo
has been uploaded and can be used
on a variety of different items. Use



by Billy Heath

The task of
summing up the
Birchwood Lodge is
a difficult one,
especially when
asked to be brief.
When the dam was
built in 1909, the
Moen Lake Chain
was primarily used
for moving timber
to sawmills, but as
the land was harvested of timber, the Chain transitioned to
residential and recreational purposes. The Birchwood Lodge
was established in 1926 between Moen and Third Lakes by
Charles Zizow.

There have been several owners since Zizow, and all have
left a lasting mark. If you listen to the voices around the bar,
you will hear the mention of Dick Stevens often. He ran the
resort in the 60’s and 70’s and was known for his giant
toboggan slide that launched young thrill seekers out on to
Third Lake.

However, no individuals left a bigger mark than Larry and
Barbara Worth. They tandem-owned the Birchwood from
1971 to 2005 and their fingerprints are all over the resort.
Not only does their legacy include the property on the
Chain, but across the community. Larry was involved in
organizations in Rhinelander including the Oneida
County Board and Chamber of Commerce. His skill as a
builder and talent in construction and woodwork can be
seen in the bar today.

During some of his final years at the Birchwood, he leased
the bar to Judy Koczka who operated the bar for many
years. Her warmth and humor are also often spoke of
among the clientele, as well as her daughter Cheryl, who
now owns the Twin Pines bar.

If you sit down at the Birchwood on the right afternoon, you
might hear even more history of the establishment. It has
overcome the test of time and development of our shores
and remained a resort. It is often described as “my bar” by
so many patrons that feel a connection and history to its four
walls. Hopefully there will be a resort, bar, and grill between
Moen and Third Lakes for many years to come.

Tell us your story! We'd love to publish more historical
memories of life on the Moen Chain. Send your brief

this link for quick access. 

Channel Marker Update

Thanks to the
volunteers who
help place the
channel markers
on the Moen
Chain! Photos:
New volunteers
John Hansis and
Steve Michlig
helped with the buoys on Moen Lake
and also the ones in the channel
between Moen and Second Lake this
spring. Don Broadbridge, Rocky Gust
and Tim Grove helped with the rest of
the chain.

Thank you to our Boat
Landing sponsors

A special thank you to all of our Boat
Landing Sponsors. Your additional
contribution helps us to monitor the
Moen landing to keep our lakes free
of invasive species.

Kenneth & Vicki Kass
David Daoust & Maureen Parkes
Mardell & Bill Penca
Greg & Barb Gescheidle
Sue and Phil Pinch
Walt & Donna Gager
Dennis & Barb Forstner
Keith and Andrea Kelling
Joan Trythall
George & Margaret Stangel
Dave & Nancy Hansen
Egon & Shelley Muelder
Mike & Penny Sutkay
Samuel & Ashley Hartmann
Sue Ohman
Glenn & Karen Larson
John & Jane McConnell
David Goossen & Michelle Kendle
David & Shannon Borst
Jesse & Emily Talbert
Dr Ballard & Marcha Guy Moore



write-up and photos to us here.

Moen boat launch repaired

Top: photo of Moen landing before repair.
Bottom: after the contractor fixed the concrete pad

Kyle & Jennifer Von Ruden
Tom & Nancy Kuczmarski
Barbara Schaaf
Tom & Hayde Becker
Gary and Grace Ann Hansen
Sharon Cunnea Orawiec
Glenn & Laurie Fischer
Don and Susan Broadbridge
Robert DeChambeau &
Gretchen Hayward
Teri Behrs & Mike Rubens
Ann Richmond & Tim Grove
Darlene & Tony Seubert
Norwis Properties LLC
Linda Stuursma
Betsy & Warren Lynn (Liz Richmond)
Berweger property (Deb Augustine)
James Kelly & Anna Yarka
Bill & Jennie Huber
Steve Berndt &
Barbara Tewes Berndt
Fred & Wendy Hauser
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